



Winton Netball Club can take their game to the next level after being awarded an ANZ Netball Grant. ANZ Netball Grants give netballers across Aotearoa an opportunity to apply for anything they need to continue playing the game they love – from uniforms and training gear to resurfaced courts and money-can't-buy experiences. After another difficult year for community netball, where COVID-19 cancelled games and shortened seasons, ANZ is helping to ease the fundraising effort for clubs and teams across the country.

Team manager Georgia Herdman applied for an ANZ Netball Grant because for the past two years, COVID cancelled the club's typical fundraising activities and they needed some help to accommodate the influx of younger players. "We've got 17 teams so we would normally replace a minimum of 35 balls a year."

They were awarded new gear including training and match balls, bibs, spot markers, and carry bags to help them get their teams into training, which Georgia shared amongst the club.

# Winton netballers awarded ANZ Netball Grant

Georgia was excited to receive this ANZ Netball Grant to help her give back to her community.

"It takes a huge weight off the bank balance when you get a grant like this, and it makes the team look smart when they are out training."

Georgia said that COVID has caused a lot of struggle for their little community. "It's getting tough enough on the average family to be able to pay full fees. Over the last year or two we've had to do some special discounts.

"We normally run 18 teams so we're actually down a team this season."

Georgia thinks this grant will help to secure the future of the club.

"It definitely makes people want to come back when you have good gear, it's a well-run club, you're all looking smart, and when we are helping out the players and giving back to the players"

ANZ General Manager Marketing, Matt Pickering says: "We're proud to support netball from the grassroots clubs and schools in Central Otago to the elite players in the ANZ Premiership and the Silver Ferns. Community netball has had it tough over the last two years so we hope ANZ's support makes it easier for players to continue playing the game they love. We know it's the clubs and schools across the country that help to nurture the next generation of players and we hope these grants give teams a boost and fill them with the confidence to play their best game."







# Cut Above HANDYMAN Ross Clark 027 211 3442 Gardens • Fencing • Hedges • Farm Minding • Spraying • Stock Work • Waterblasting • Shelter Belts • Lawns - Ride on + Rotary





September 2022 <u>www.winton.co.nz</u>



# With Grace are on the move

After many years of the Bottom Pub sitting derelict in Winton, it is now receiving a new lease on life and With Grace is taking the opportunity to relocate to this heritage building.

The building is currently being refitted and the With Grace team will be trading from their new premises from the 1st October.

This coincides with the 2nd year anniversary since Jasmine and Ashleigh purchased the business and they are looking forward to this new chapter in their With Grace story.

They can't wait to invite you all in to their incredible new space on the 1st October.



Steve and Guy from Winton Volunteer Fire Brigade, would like to take this opportunity to thank the awesome Central Southland community for their ongoing support and helping them to raise \$6319 during the 28 hour treadmill challenge, Superhero Friday, at Carve Fitness which has been donated to Leukaemia and Blood Cancer NZ (LBC). A total of 900+ Firefighters from around New Zealand and over seas took part in this years Firefighters Sky Tower stair climb and raised a total of \$1.25 million

This photo was taken after completing their climb of the Auckland Sky Tower on Saturday 20th August 2022. They both climbed 60 stories/1300 steps as part of the Firefighter of Steel challenge which is 9 stories more the usual and with a steel cylinder on their back. They are both planning to head back to Auckland next year on 20th May 2023 to climb again.



Paul is a rural, residential and lifestyle salesperson with an emphasis on lifestyle, now living locally!

"My clients know that dealing with a lifestyle specialist gives them an edge when hitting the market, as well as making the process as simple and relaxed as possible."

If you wish to deal with a knowledgeable and conscientious real estate professional, speak to Paul.









Winton Football will again host this popular event on Thursdays throughout term 4. First day is Thursday 20 October 2022.

Get your teams entered. Yr 1-5 and yr 6-8, and Year 9s above in the adult competition. Fees are \$100 per adult team and \$10 per player in the junior grades. Individual players get in touch if you are needing a team to be in.

Junior games start at 5.30pm and adults from 6.30pm with two games per team each night. Registrations and inquiries can be sent to <a href="mailto:5aside.wintonfootball@gmail.com">5aside.wintonfootball@gmail.com</a>





# ANZ to help get Winton kids to the crease with cricket fee subsidy





With household budgets feeling the squeeze, ANZ Cricket Grants will help keep Winton's younger players in the game this season by subsidising Kiwi kids' club cricket fees.

ANZ is making \$50,000 available to families who would benefit from the support, and successful applicants will receive up to \$80 towards their fees - which will be provided in the form of a voucher to redeem when registering with New Zealand Cricket.

This financial help could be the difference between some kids playing cricket this summer, or not.

ANZ Bank New Zealand CEO Antonia Watson says paying fees is one of the first barriers families face when deciding if they can register their child to play.

"Sport is such an important part of a child's wellbeing, both mentally and physically," Ms Watson says.

"The increased cost of living can put families in a tough position when it comes to managing the household budget. We hope this will help ease some of that pressure and keep more kids playing cricket." New Zealand Cricket GM of Community Cricket, Kent Stead says the initiative from ANZ is extremely helpful, and he hopes families who might have thought it not possible for their children to play this season will reconsider thanks to this new initiative. "This is a generous gesture from ANZ and their support will ensure hundreds of kids won't miss out on the benefits that team sport brings," Mr Stead says.

"After a long hard winter, getting out and enjoying cricket is just what is needed." Families who may have dismissed the idea of their kids playing this summer are invited to apply at www.anzcricketworld.co.nz between 15 August – 23 September 2022. A maximum of two children per family can benefit from the subsidy.

Applications for the ANZ Coin Toss experience, which gives one lucky cricket fan the opportunity to join the captains for the pre-match toss, four tickets to the game and a photo to remember it all, open on 25 August.

ANZ has been a sponsor of New Zealand Cricket for almost 23 years, injecting more than \$1.6 million into community cricket during that time.

#### **WORKPLACE FIRST AID - WINTON**

#### of St John Level 1 First aid Course

Attain your St John First Aid Level 1 certificate (valid for 2 years). Ideal for anyone wanting to learn basic first aid or needs to update their first aid qualification. Minimum qualification requirement for a workplace first aider.

Covering scene assessment & safety, CPR for babies, children & adults, AED familiarisation, bleeding, burns, diabetic emergencies, fractures/dislocations, soft tissue injuries, asthma, seizures, stroke, chest pain, allergic reactions and more.

- Monday 31 OCTOBER 2022
- 8.30am 5pm
- \$110 per person
- Salvation Army 7 De Joux Road, Winton





Contact Southern REAP (Rural Education) to register on info@reap.co.nz or call 0800 111 117

#### **WORKPLACE FIRST AID - REFRESHER**

## WINTON - ST JOHN REFRESHER COURSE

This First Aid class is a revalidation for holders of any Level One First Aid certificate (less than two years old).

Refresh your first aid skills, knowledge and confidence with the latest information and techniques through practical scenarios and workstations.

You must have a current Level One First Aid certificate (from any provider) that is less than two years old to attend this refresher course.

- Thursday 29 September
- 9.30am 4pm
- \$100 per person
- Salvation Army 7 De Joux Road, Winton





Contact Southern REAP (Rural Education) to register on info@reap.co.nz or call 0800 111 117





# Local Women Sew Successful at Hokonuis

Two Southland women, who entered the Hokonui Fashion Awards on a whim, both achieved success at the recent event. Local fashion consultant Mary Witsey was runner up in the Contemporary Daywear section, while Lace-ups Shoes owner Ashleigh Reid won a merit award in the Recycled Fashion Section. Overall 300 entries, from across the country, were accepted into the event – with just 17 coming from Southland.

Ashleigh said she was excited at her success, after entering the competition "just for fun."

"I was happily surprised by the award because I only entered for the fun of being creative and designing something."

Her recycled dress was inspired by her "childhood memories of visiting her Grannie, who was a very creative person."

Meanwhile Mary decided to enter the awards because she had always dreamed of being part of the prestigious competition.

"I just thought it would be such a thrill to see something that I had made - walking down the catwalk - and it really was."

Her vibrant two piece sports-luxe suit was inspired by a recent trip to Italy and by wanting to create an outfit that celebrated life post-Covid.

"I wanted to design something that was creative and unique, but totally comfortable and wearable."

A first time entrant she said she was shocked at her success. "I thought it would be marvellous just to be selected for the competition, but to win an award was beyond my wildest dreams."



Mya Clarkson, of Invercargil, model's Mary Witsey's design. A photo of Ashleigh's entry was not available.

# MEETINGS

Winton Business Assn

Tuesday 6 Sep 5.30pm,

Top Pub dining room.

Topic: Winton Open Day planning and progress.

All welcome.

#### Winton Garden Club

Tuesday September 13th, 7.30pm, Anglican Church Hall. For enquiries phone Marilyn 236-8990

#### Walking Group

Walking date: 1st, 15th and 29th Sept. For particulars phone Helen 236-8698

#### Otautau Patchwork Group

meet every Tuesday, 9.30am at the Bowling Club, Rye St, Otautau. Anyone interested in patchwork/quilting will be made very welcome. Bring your own lunch and spend the day with like-minded women indulging in your passion. Enquiries: Joyce 021 0225-1623.

# WINTON AREA PROMOTION INC Open Day 2022 Marketeers Market

Saturday November 19th

We have secured the Winton Memorial Hall again for our Open Day Market. Pencil this date into your calendar. We will be working on registration forms in the near future so look out for these. Contact us if you have any question.

wintonareapromotions@gmail.com

**CAR CLUBS - ORGANISE A RUN VIA WINTON** 

**MUMS & DADS - TREAT THE KIDS** 

**BUSINESSES - CHRISTMAS WORK-DO IN WINTON** 

**GIRLFRIENDS - COME OUT SHOPPING** 

WINTON OPEN DAY IS BACK

ORGANISE YOUR CHRISTMAS EVENT AT OPEN DAY

WORKERS - COME GRAB A BITE TO EAT FARMERS - COME SEE THE DISPLAYS

KIDS - GET YOUR FRIENDS TOGETHER AFTER THE GAME

SPORT SPECTATORS - COME EXPLORE WHILE THE GAMES ON







# Winton Library Re-opens

The newly refurbished Winton Library was declared open on Tuesday 30 August after a three-year closure.

Deputy Mayor Ebel Kremer and Mrs Eileen Boyle, wife of the late Southland historian and author Vince Boyle, cut the ribbon during a ceremony to mark the reopening of the Winton Library. The building was closed in May 2019 following the discovery of mould spores.

The library will be home to the Vincent Boyle Heritage Collection of Southland books, which were donated to the community by the family following Mr Boyle's death in 2009.







## Uniquely Designed Customised Giftware

Birthdays, Anniversaries, Weddings, Engagements, Thank yous...







### **Essential Contact Numbers**

# WINTON COMMUNITY SUPPORT WORKER

Louise 236-9934 or wcsw@xtra.co.nz

#### HEALTH SHUTTLE

for MEDICAL appointments in Winton and Invercargill Phone 0800 103-046. (Operates by donation). A shuttle to Dunedin is also available leaving & returning daily from Invercargill.

#### LET'S LINK TRANSPORT SERVICE

Ken Galt 027 454-9119 or Louise 236-9934

#### LET'S LINK ODD JOB SERVICE

Phone Louise 236-9934.

#### FREE SMOKE ALARM CHECKS

Checks/updates/batteries changed by a Volunteer Fireman. Phone Louise to book 236-9934

#### HELPING HANDS

Lawn, garden and pet care for those suffering short term medical issues. Phone Robyn Bye 0274 182-053.

#### WINTON LIBRARY

0800 732-542

#### WINTON MEDICAL CENTRE

236-7444 or Urgent Doctor Service Invercargill 03 218-8821

#### WINTON PHARMACY

236-7729

#### WINTON TRANSFER STATION

Florence Road Mondays & Wednesdays 2pm-5.30pm Fridays 12-5.30pm Saturdays 1-5pm Sundays 2-5pm

#### LET'S LINK FOOD BANK

Ken Galt 027 454-9119 Louise 236-9934 Andy or Lexee 027 540-1160

## LOSS & GRIEF SERVICE

Appointments at Reap, Fridays 10am - 2pm Phone 0274 438-788

#### **Church Services**

#### Winton Christian Centre

Weekly 10am Sundays RSA Hall, Great North Road

#### Catholic Church

Mass Sundays 10.30am Priest Rev Hamesh Wyatt Great North Road, Winton Contact 236-9084

#### Salvation Army

Sundays 11.00am Friday night youth group 7 Dejoux Rd, Winton

#### <u>Presbyterian Church Winton</u> Sunday Services

10am Traditional Service

<u>Dipton</u> Church Service, every 2nd and 4th Sunday, 5.30pm

**Monthly lunch** for the elderly who live alone. Second Thurs of each mth

#### Coffee Club

1st and 3rd Wednesday each month, 10am. All ages.

#### Queries please phone office 236-9792 Tues to Fri 9am-2pm

Winton Church 11 Meldrum St, Dipton Church James St, Dipton Postal Address P.O Box 5, Winton Baby change facilities available.

#### **Anglican Church Services**

Weekly 10am Sundays. All welcome Cnr Meldrum St & Great North Rd



## Loss and Grief Centre Rural Support

#### MONTHLY VISITS

We offer specific loss and grief support for people experiencing any form of grief, including grief from; bereavement, separation, illness, isolation and other life changes. To book an appointment please contact our team

027 443-8788
lossandgriefcentre@gmail.com
www.lossandgriefcentre.com

## Get your friends or workmates together for a great night Rocking with the Stars

Tables available \$1050 for a table of 10 September 10th at ILT Stadium Southland







See your favourite local celebrities dance Dene Allen, Jennifer O'Connell, Nathan Hughes, Toni Biddle-MacLellan,

Chris Chilton, Carla Forbes, Davin Heaps, Angee Shand, Wayne McEwan, Jocelyn O'Donnell



**Email** 



rockingwiththestars@gmail.com

# Seniors Gentle Exercises

Where: Anglican Church Hall When: Wednesdays (excluding school holidays)

Time:10.00 – 11.00 Cost: \$5.00



Gentle exercises to improve balance and help/keep moving.



Receive your newsletter faster via email. Register at www.winton.co.nz/subscribe

Supported by the Winton Business Assoc

Next edition of the Winton Newsletter will be 1st October 2022.

Closing deadline for advertising 10am, Tuesday 25th Sept 2022.
Business advertising available with very limited spaces; 45x90mm \$35 or 90x90mm \$50

Closing deadline for articles 10am, Tuesday 25th Sept 2022

Information can be emailed to winton.nz@outlook.com